

Everyone came to today's meeting, apart from one Y1 School Council members who was poorly.

 At our last meeting, we had talked about the grassy area, and how we could use it more now that the chickens aren't there any more. The grass has been cut, and we have cleared away the fences and other things which the chickens used to use so that we can use the grassy area for something different. We had decided to talk to our friends in class to find out their ideas.

There were lots of ideas that we and our friends in class had:

- Building an outdoor classroom in the grassy area so that everyone could learn outside.
- Making some more garden areas for everyone to grow and look after plants.
- Put in some more equipment so that people could play and have fun in the grassy area.
- Use the grassy area more at playtimes and at lunchtimes this would give more space for everyone to play and some things are better to play on grass anyway.
- Then we talked about the 'Golden Shoe' again. This is going to start just after the Whitsun Holidays and the City Council's Travel Challenge will also be included in it. We thought about the reasons why it is good to walk, cycle or scooter to school and decided on these three:
 - o It keeps us healthy and strong.
 - o It keeps the air clean.
 - \circ It's a nice thing to do.

We will talk to our friends in class about this too, and at our next meeting say what they said.